
Summary of Burtle Parish Council Meeting – April 2024 

This was a short meeting to deal with urgent business ahead of the Annual Parish Meeting 

Highways damage to road surface in Robins Lane has been repaired although it is felt that the 

quality of the work is not that good. Concerns about the standard of recent repairs as the tarmac is 

already breaking down in the pothole recently repaired in Edington Road.  

Gullies Highways dept have said that gullies in the village are scheduled to be checked in this 

financial year and any that are found to be blocked will be jetted. They have advised that they will 

not work efficiently until the water levels are lower.  

Mark Road sign on verge by the Sandpit appears to have been stolen. Replacement has been 

requested from Somerset Council.  

Parking in Catcott Broad Drove Concerns about the number of cars parked on the road near to the 

Old Burtle Inn site. This is a narrow section of road and the number of parked vehicles makes it 

difficult for large vehicles to pass. 

Next meeting Wednesday 1st May at 7.30pm in the Village Hall.  

 

 

 

 


